November 13, 2007
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 13, 2007
MINUTES
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Don Glassel, Kathleen Huizenga, Rick Hoppel, JoAnn Lamb 
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  Camille Pytlewicz, Vicki Doctor, Mike Holbach, Tim Olrick, Karen Hoppel
OTHERS PRESENT:  None
Call to Order
President Grassel began the meeting on time and followed the agenda provided.
Secretary’s Report
Kathleen read the secretary’s report.  Members approved the minutes as read.
Treasurer’s Report

Although he was absent, JB had emailed the budget to the board members.  There were no comments or questions and Rick Hoppel made a motion to accept the report.  The motion was seconded and approved. 
Old Business
a) Front Entrance Lighting - Updates
The front lighting project is still experimental.  Rick advised that he and JB had discussed a timer, but, putting a timer on the lights might violate the warranty.  More solar panels could be added but all panels would have to be placed on the North side to collect the sun.  Wires would be run under the street.  The next step is a second bracket and panel.  Joann stated that she will probably paint the lamps in the spring to match the poles.  Rick raised the possibility of talking to Joe to get his buy in on the easement property.
b) Annual Meeting/Slate of Officers
Kathleen will follow up on the February date (Feb. 23, 2008 9 11AM).  The township will not accept reservations until after December 12 when they receive their appointment calendars for 2008.  

Don spoke with Mark Pratt about the possibility of running for president but reported that he was not enthusiastic.  Don will call another meeting in January to discuss further the agenda for the annual meeting. 
c) 18834 W. Linden/Unattached Garages
The owners wanted to continue the discussion of a larger shed.  They want to build a shed 20 x 24 feet and locate it in back and to the right.  Mike and Joann are definitely opposed.  Don urged the owner to talk to his neighbors.  Don told the owner that the Board will not litigate but that the neighbors might.
Rick Hoppel suggested the Board consider the idea of changing the by-laws to accommodate the current situation in the subdivision and to write the revised rules with teeth including penalties for violations which then go beyond the newer rules.  Rick volunteered to write a proposal which could be distributed at the annual meeting inviting feedback and discussion. 
Joann suggested that we follow up the annual meeting with a petition to see if we have sufficient acceptance of such changes.  We need 75% of resident’s approval to move forward with the updated bylaws.  Residents should be aware that without 75% approval, we can not revise the by-laws. 

Some questions to be raised at the meeting or in the proposal.  If we cannot get 75% approval, we are left with the status quo.  Is that preferable to new laws that are specific and geared to protect the good taste and esthetics of Arbor Vista?   With new laws in place, are we, Arbor Vista, prepared to seek legal penalties for violations?  Do we need to seek higher yearly dues to cover possible legal expenses?
d) Landscape Tech – Updates
The issue of the DeMeyer entrance property has been resolved.

e) Fall Party Wrap-Up

Joann reported that the fall party was awesome and that Viki did a super job.  Attendance was excellent.  Kathleen will send Vicki a thank you from the Board.

New Business
Don reported that the Libertyville conservancy (land trust) was finally able to get Mrs. Casey to sign off on her 34 remaining acres to the trust for $3 million dollars.  The Trust then sold back a portion of the land to connect the Oak Openings to the Des Plaines River Trail.
Adjournment

Having no other business, a motion was made and accepted to adjourn the meeting at around 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen M. Huizenga
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